London Mining Network response to BHP Billiton, over the alternative report

In November 2009, Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited BHP Billiton to respond to a report raising concerns about its human rights impacts: 
· “BHP Billiton: Undermining the Future – Alternative Annual Report 2009” [PDF] – London Mining Network (Oct 2009)

BHP Billiton sent a response [DOC] 

London Mining Network subsequently sent the following rejoinder to BHP Billiton’s response:
24 November 2009

BHP Billiton's response to the 'BHP Billiton: Undermining the Future - Alternative Annual Report 2009', recently published on the Business and Human Rights Resource Centre website, is wholly inadequate. 

BHP Billiton has a record of failing to respond to detailed criticisms of its operations. It simply refers people to its Sustainability Report, which does not deal with the matters being criticised. The company made a similar response to criticisms made at its 2008 London AGM. 

The company also has a record of claiming that the criticisms made are out of date. The 2009 Alternative Annual Report, however, was put together by individuals directly involved in the issues covered, often using information provided in the weeks leading up to the company's London AGM by community members affected by the company's operations. Some of the cases studies are indeed of legacy issues - for instance, pollution caused by the Ok Tedi mine in Papua New Guinea or the forced relocation of the community of Tabaco in Colombia. These have been included because grave damage has been done in the past, but the suffering – and we argue responsibility for it - continues in the present. Where there are legacy issues these are clearly stated. The information is by no means out of date. 

The company claims that there are errors in the Alternative Annual Report. If there are, the company should point out what they are, so that they can be investigated afresh. The company's response last year to the detailed and well researched criticisms made of its Philippines operations by CAFOD was similarly dismissive. It said that it had investigated CAFOD's claims and found them to be inaccurate, but it refused to make its investigation public. CAFOD provided detailed evidence for its allegations. We understand the company provided no such evidence for its refutation of those allegations. 

Simple contradiction of detailed criticisms, without offering any evidence to underpin such a contradiction, cannot be accepted as a valid refutation of the many serious accusations being made against the company. 
Richard Solly
on behalf of the London Mining Network

